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   November 2020 
From the Corner of Spring and Main Streets 

 
Dear St. Paul’s Family, 

 

I write this with great joy and gratitude. Although we won’t have a Singing Christmas Tree this year, we 

have three pumpkin head people I have affectionately named Leo (the mustached man), Lottie (the girl with 

the blonde curls), and Lana (our earing-bedecked woman with the bob) standing in St. Paul’s front garden, 

robed, adorned with tinsel, and singing “O Christmas Tree” with enthusiasm and joy.  

 

The next two months may be some of the most challenging we’ve faced in this unimaginably difficult 

year. We’ve no idea what will happen on and after the General Election on November 3, 2020. We’ve no 

idea how many additional people might be infected with the coronavirus, or how many more people will 

perish before the end of the year. We’ve no idea when we will have a vaccine for COVID19, how effective 

one might be, and whether people will get them. We’ve no idea what it will be like for many to face a 

Christmas morning without money for basic needs, let alone gifts under a tree. We’ve no idea about so 

many things, and yet today I feel joy and gratitude. 

 

Joy and gratitude arise in the midst of a community working together, each with particular gifts and 

abilities, creating something that no one alone could do. When one gets discouraged, another encourages; 

when one gets tired, another takes the lead; when one gets hurt, another gets band aids; when one runs out 

of ideas, another thinks outside the box and comes up with a new option to try.  

 

Joy and gratitude arise in the midst of working not for self, but for others, of giving a totally unexpected, 

unsolicited, unearned gift of grace. In the midst of grief about no Singing Christmas Tree, experiencing the 

joy of others in receiving the gift is enough joy to keep me going for a good long time. 

 

Joy and gratitude arise when we choose to use the power that we do have for good, rather than fall into a 

pit of powerlessness and victimhood. We can’t safely sing together, but our actions can sing songs of faith, 

hope, and love. 

 

I can honestly say two things about the next two months. There is much we will grieve and miss. There 

is also much that will surprise us with joy, when we work together in yet unimagined ways, when we work 

for others with grace freely given, and when we choose each day to let our actions sing the songs in our 

hearts. 

 

With gratitude and joy 

 

Pastor Anne 

                        The Circuit 

                                   The Newsletter of 
                                           St. Paul’s United Church of Christ 
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NOVEMBER 2020 NOTES FROM PASTOR ANNE: 

November 1 at 11:00 am: 

 We will begin in-person worship in our sanctuary on Sunday, November 1, 2020 (All Saints Day) at 

11:00 am. 

 This is also the day that Daylight Savings Time ends, so remember to set your clocks back an hour 

Saturday! After you’ve enjoyed the extra hour of sleep, you are welcome to attend worship in-

person. The COVID-19 Safety precautions are posted on our church website, and also included in 

this month’s newsletter for your information. If you do not feel comfortable attending worship in 

person, the service will be recorded and a link posted on our website so you can worship in with us 

in spirit. 

 We ask that you help us plan for how many will be attending in person by going on-line to answer a 

one question survey. If you change your mind at the last minute, that will be absolutely fine. Here is 

the link to the survey https://forms.gle/L2QPWTiws8e818L77 
 

November 15 at 3:00 pm: 

Sunday worship will be virtual via Zoom (and recorded for later viewing). Worship will be at 3:00 pm, and 

will include the Service of Installation of Pastor Anne as St. Paul’s pastor. Please plan to attend so that you 

can participate in affirming our covenant of mutual ministry as congregation and pastor. 
 

Opportunities to Gather On-Line: If you are interested in any of the options below, please call or email 

Becky at the church office for more details about how to be involved. 
 

Worship with St. Paul’s:   

Posted at www.woodstockucc.com  on Sunday mornings at 8 am. An email is distributed on Sunday 

mornings as a reminder of how to access the worship service. 
 

Kola Class:  
Sundays, 9:30 – 10:30 am. Join in the discussion and fellowship about upcoming sermon texts and what 

God might be saying to us through Bible texts. Email Becky Lytton or Pastor Anne for the Zoom link. 
 

Sacred Season:  Every other week on Thursdays, 4 – 5 pm. Women of faith reflecting about God’s 

presence in their lives.  Email Becky Lytton or Pastor Anne for the Zoom link. 
 

Porch Visits with Pastor Anne 

Now that the weather is getting a bit cooler, Pastor Anne would love to visit members and friends of the 

congregation respecting social distance on your porch or patio. Please call the church office to schedule a 

visit. 
 

Installation of Pastor Anne on Sunday, November 15 at 3 pm.  

COVID-19 put this temporarily on-hold. Please save the date for this worship service to celebrate our 

mutual covenant of ministry. More details to follow. 
 
 

 

 

PEOPLE WHO NEED OUR PRAYERS 
 

Dr. Jerry Germroth 

Valorie Hockman 

Wes Irvin 

Jake Johnson 

Daniel Rohne Kasten 

Michael Kavaras 

Marcie Lambert  

Nora Long 

Cheri Davidson May 

Gail Mayberry 

Spencer McIntosh 

Jessie Payne 

Janet Sibert 

Pete Wright 
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ST. PAUL’S NEWS 
  

Consistory Happenings! 
 

                                             The St. Paul’s Consistory met October 14
th

 using Zoom. 
 

 

Highlights from the meeting include:  

- Treasurer’s Report: 

o The monthly reports were presented. 

o Budget committee will be meeting to work on the 2021 Budget 

o Kocher Fund provided funding of the new speakers for outdoor worship 

- Worship and Music: 

o Outdoor worship at the Snarr’s house was held on Sept 13 at 10:00 a.m. with Communion. 

o Senior Choir practiced and recorded outside for anthems in October. 

o Outdoor worship on Oct. 11 at the Snarr’s was cancelled due to rain. 

- Christian Ed: 

o We need a new Youth leader(s) and Acolyte coordinator. 

- Stewardship & Missions: 

o Yard Signs – “Faith, Hope, and Love” are available at the church 

- Building & Maintenance: 

o Sexton house needs to be cleaned before Best Exterminator goes back for follow-up 

inspection. We need to look for a professional cleaning service. 

o Kolton Poston has been asked to clear and spray the weeds growing on the fence and some 

tombstones in the cemetery. He will also clear the shrubs on the north side of the church.  

- Pastoral Report: 

o An Installation service will be held for Rev. Anne on November 15 on Zoom beginning at 

3:00 p.m. No morning worship will be held that day. 

- Old Business: 

o Budget task force will be meeting Oct. 17.  

- New Business: 

o Joe Sibert will be recognized for his years of service to the church on Nov. 8. 

o St. Paul’s will reopen Nov. 1 following all guidelines set up by the task force. We will wait 

on restarting Junior church and the groups that use the facility. 

- Next Meeting: November 11 at 7:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall 

NOTE: The full copies of all consistory minutes can be found in the notebook on the desk outside the 

pastor’s office. 
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Bread of Life Food Pantry 
 

We gave out 4772 pounds of food to 63 families consisting of 180 individuals for the month of October. 
 

Family size of 1 = 25 

Family size of 2 = 10 

Family size of 3 = 8 

Family size of 4 = 5 

Family size of 5 = 9 

Family size of 6 = 4 

Family size of 7 = 2 
 

Kay Helsley was nominated and approved by the Woodstock United Methodist Church Charge Conference 

as Co-Director for the Bread of Life Food Pantry on 10 October 2020 
 

Boy Scout Troop 88 will conduct their annual food drive for the BOLFP on 14 November. 
 

As always we thank you for your support. 
 

Bill Decker and Kay Helsley 

Co-Directors 

 

STEWARDSHIP AND MISSIONS 
 

I’m Dreaming of a COVID-free Christmas…… 
 

Okay so in reality, we all know that is not going to happen, but we certainly can make Christmas merry and 

bright for those in need! 
 

Considering the uncertainty of the upcoming holiday season due to the continuing COVID crisis, the 

Stewardship and Missions ministry is embracing a monetary gifting Christmas Family Fund program.  
 

Commencing immediately, and until December 15
th

, the St. Paul’s Family will have the opportunity to 

donate to this Christmas Family Fund via the current methods of accepting donations – check, PayPal or 

Realm. Please designate that you would like to donate to the “Christmas Family Fund” on your check or 

when using either of these electronic forms of money transfer. 
 

Our main local charity of choice will be Response, an organization that assists individuals and families in 

crisis situations. We are also hoping to have enough funds to make additional donations to the Bread of Life 

Food Pantry (Woodstock) and the White Chapel-Matthews Food Pantry (Fort Valley). 
 

The love and generosity of the St. Paul’s Family has risen to the occasion time and time again. We hope that 

once again you will give from the heart, knowing that no matter the size of your gift, it will make this very 

challenging Christmas 2020 much brighter for all of those we touch. 
 

                            ~ Joe Lehnen 

 

Stewardship and Missions:  Christmas Families and Response 

 
The members of St. Paul’s Stewardship and Mission Committee have been putting a lot of thought into how 

our church family can help others in our community this Christmas season, and we have decided that this 

year our donations should be given to Response.  It is an organization in Woodstock that helps people, 

usually women and children, who are suffering from domestic abuse in our area. With the stresses of the 

COVID virus and the national unrest, abuse has gone up immeasurably, and Response is needed more than 

ever. 
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We have been in contact with Response leaders and feel that a monetary donation to them from our church 

would be the best way to help.  They know their needs better than we do and can use the money quickly and 

responsibly.  We have set our sights high, hoping to contribute $1,000 to the organization.  It sounds like a 

lot, but it is actually pretty close to what we have done in the past for our Christmas families.  If only 10 

people donate $100, we will have made it.  If 20 people give $50 each, we will be there, too!  Whatever we 

can donate will help, and this seems like the year to do it. 
 

Please send your gift, in any amount you are able to make, to the church, marked for Response, and we will 

get it to them quickly—maybe with a Christmas wreath attached!  
 

We thank you so much for your support of this worthy cause. 

~ Ellen Markel 

 

WORSHIP AND MUSIC 
 

The Worship and Music Committee met in person on October 20
th

 in the Fellowship Hall, smiling under our 

masks throughout our entire discussion.  WOW was it great to be together! The team has met monthly since 

March to share ideas for enhancing Worship and staying connected throughout this challenging time.  Our 

most memorable moments came as we shared outdoor worship services for Baptism, confirmation, and the 

acceptance of new members on Stoney Creek and a Vesper’s service in August at the home of Ed and Ellen 

Markel.  We worshipped, marched and communed at the Snarr’s again in September!  With the generous 

anonymous gift of a new keyboard, complete with bench and portable stand, music filled the air and our 

hearts! We are so grateful for this amazing gift!  

 

We look forward to worshiping together at St. Paul’s this coming Sunday, November 1
st 

at 11:00 a.m. What 

a glorious day that will be!  Many thanks to the task force and consistory for outlining the safety guidelines 

which we will follow and can be found on our church website.  There will be a non-binding registration for 

”I hope to be present in person on Sunday” during the first few weeks of returning. This will help us safely 

prepare for each worship service. There will be 4 greeters to facilitate managing and monitoring all safety 

protocols.  In addition, in-person services will continue to be recorded and posted on our website.  

 

Of most importance and excitement is the upcoming formal installation of Rev. Anne-Findlay-Chamberlain!  

PLEASE mark your calendars for November 15
th

 at 3:00 as we officially celebrate, affirm, and welcome 

her.  As we want everyone to participate, this will be a ZOOM service only.  We will be joined by 

members of the Shenandoah Association, Barbara Rhodes, and Derek Ritenour. A recording of this worship 

service will be posted the following day for your on-line viewing. 

 

STAY TUNED for these highlights in November: 
 

November   1: All Saints Day 

November   8: Veteran's Day.  Joe Sibert will be recognized for his retirement as  

                        sexton and all of our veterans. 

November 22: "Who You See" 

Please send one word to express "what you are thankful for". Pastor Anne will share these during her 

morning message and Becky will create a Word Art graphic. 

November 29: 1
st
 Sunday in Advent – Decorate the church – more details to come because of COVID 

 

As was posted earlier and bears repeating, “thank you for your patience and your support throughout these 

30 plus weeks.  Together, we are the church, our beloved community, St. Paul’s United Church of Christ” – 

ever faithful, hopeful, and loving! 
~ Patty Snarr 
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WHAT IS HAPPENING AT THE CHURCH AT THIS TIME? 
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Birthdays for St. Paul’s  

November   1 – Amaya Young 

                    6 – Chad Sheetz 

                    8 – Jerry Litten 

                    9 – Cully Neese 

                  10 – Ricky Lambert 

                  11 – Bev Harrison, Matthew Lambert, 

                          Katie Overman, Betsy Overman 

                  12 – Caleb Sibert, Ramsey Miller,  

                          Katherine Neff  

                  13 – Becky Linaweaver, David Brill 

                  14 – Andrew Miller 

                  15 – Alonzo (AJ) Charity 

                  16 – Marissa Orndorff, Susan Myers 

                  17 – Stacie Lambert  

                  18 – Jenna Hoffmasater, Tyler Dellinger,  

                          Shirley Linaweaver 

                  20 – Robert Kennan 

                  21 – Stephen McCarthy  

                  22 – Isabelle Funkhouser, Glenn Wetzel 

                  23 – Emily Funkhouser 

                  24 – Robert Martin 

                  27 – Jane Miller, Blake Snarr 

                  28 – Brian Swann, Eloise Youngblood 

December    1 – Karsen Neese 

                  10 – Tracy Grandy, Richard Sollenberger 

                  12 – Suzanne Loveland McIlwee 

                  13 – Corey Litten 

                  16 – Spencer McIntosh 

                  17 – Doc Lambert, Sarah Tait, 

                          Alberta Smith 

                  18 – Jonathan Sollenberger 

                  19 – Skyler Sharp 

                  20 – Francie Kennedy Martonik 

                  21 – Frank Painter, Carole Rucker, 

                          Trudy Knode 

                  22 – Dennis Dysart, Bill Sibert, 

                          Noel McIntosh 

                  25 – Randy Young 

                  30 – Emily Koon, Kelly McElroy    

 

Anniversaries for St. Paul’s 

November   1– Maren and Barbara Johnson 

December   6 – Ricky and Roberta Dysart 

                  22 – Buck and Kim Shrum 

                  30 – Frank & Bonnie Painter 

 

Scripture Readers 

November           1 – Craig Orndorff 

                            8 – Alisha Williams 

                          15 – Anne’s Grandchildren 

                          22 – Meg Trott 

                          29 – Andrew Miller 

December            6 – Hanging of the Greens 

                          13 – Julie Ritenour 

                          20 – Jane Miller 

                          24 – Rod Chamberlain 

                          27 – Alberta Smith 

 

Greeters 

November              – William and Melissa Andrews 

December              – Tim and Cathy Dalke 

 

Junior Church     –  Jennifer Dalke  

 

Elementary Class – Marsha Cooper 

 

Youth Class          –  

 

Altar Flowers 

November           1 – Mary Catlett 

                            8 – Kaye Lehnen 

                          15 – Anne’s Installation on Zoom 

                          22 – Faye Cullers 

                          29 – Linda Sheetz 

December            6 – Hanging of the Greens 

                          13 – Holly 

                          20 – Holly 

                          27 – Holly  
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CHRISTMAS POINSETTIA ORDER 

 
The church office will be accepting orders for Christmas poinsettias to be used during the Christmas Season.  

They are $12.00 each.  Please make your check payable to “VALLEY FLOWER SHOP”, or place cash in 

an envelope along with your order form.  

 

Orders need to be turned in by SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29. 
                                                                                                                          

Poinsettias to be placed: 
 

 Red   White         Pink 

 

In memory of _______________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                                    

Given by___________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                                            

In honor of _________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                                        

Given by__________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                                   

 

Paid by: Check  $                    Cash  $ ____________                   

 

I will pick the poinsettia up after Christmas ________ 

    

I would like the church to dispose of it __________  

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 


